
Farwell Kensington Sanitary District Minutes
September 12, 2024

Members Present:  	Pryce Score, Larry Husfeldt, and Karin Anderson
Members Absent:	Randy Nessman and Todd Eystad
Guests:		

The monthly meeting for the Farwell Kensington Sanitary District was held on September 12, 2024, at 7:00 p.m. in the Kensington Community Center Council room.

Motion (Husfeldt/Anderson) to approve the agenda.  MCU

Motion (Husfeldt/Anderson) to approve the minutes of the August 1, 2024, meeting.  MCU

Motion (Anderson/Husfeldt) to approve the financial report and to pay claims 924 through 931 listed on the claims list.  MCU

The Source water protection grant was closed out.  The district received $7,065.81 and was able to be reimbursed for staff time spent rewriting the water ordinance. 

The board discussed the November board meeting.  The City of Kensington has 2 days to canvas the election results of the November 5, 2024, general election.  Because of this the Kensington City Council will meet on November 7, 2024, which is the date of our regularly scheduled board meeting.    The board decided to move the November Sanitary District to Thursday, November 14, 2024, at 7pm.

The board reviewed the preliminary 2025 budgets for water, sewer and garbage.

Motion (Husfeldt/Anderson) to approve the preliminary 2025 budget with addition of $2,500.00 to the water budget due to a $2,500.00 increase in the water levy. MCU

Motion (Anderson/Husfeldt) to approve the proposed tax levy for water in the amount of $40,000.00 and sewer in the amount $32,000.00 for a total of $72,000.00 MCU

Mike Moen- People Service Inc.: Mike was unable to attend tonight’s meeting; however, his report was shared with the board.

UB Max billing software will no longer be available as of December 31, 2024.  GWorks is the company that bought them, and they are now requiring all clients to onboard with their new utility software.  They have waived the onboarding fee for current UB Max customers, however our yearly fees for the software will be a little more than double in price.   Several other billing software packages have been investigated; however, none seem to be as cost effective as GWorks.  Further discussion will be held at the next meeting. 

TSI Real Estate requested late fee forgiveness on their rental house in town.  The board reviewed the request and determined there was no justification to forgive the late fee on the account.

Motion (Anderson/Husfeldt) to deny the late fee forgiveness request for Kensington Account 461.  MCU

A brief discussion was held regarding the inflow and infiltration reduction ordinance, the board would like more time to review the ordinance for discussion.   

Past due accounts were reviewed, and letters will be sent out.

Motion (Husfeldt/Anderson) to adjourn the meeting at 8:03 pm.  MCU

Next meeting will be scheduled for Thursday, October 3, 2024.  



Jennifer Kangas, 						Pryce Score
Secretary/Treasurer						Board Chairman
